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 LONDON BOROUGH OF CROYDON 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT LIAISON PANEL 

 
Meeting held on Tuesday 21 June 2016 

 
Present:   
  Councillor Robert Canning (Chair) 
  Councillor Pat Ryan 

John Osborne 
  Ilona Kytomaa (Clerk)  

 

 TfL 
 Steven Heeley (Borough Engagement) 

Joel Adams 
Bob Dugard 
East Surrey Transport Committee 
Charlie King 
 

  Mobility Forum 
  Stephen Aselford 
 
  OPEN 
  Jim Mansell 
   
 Tram Operations Ltd   
 Dan McGinley  
 
 Arriva  
 Rob Hudspith 

 
Go Ahead London 
Allan White 

 
 Network Rail 
 Ben Craig 

 
 
Also in attendance: Peter Staveley  
 
 
16/16   Appointment of Chairman and Vice-Chairman for the Ensuing Year 

 (Agenda Item 1) 
 
  Charlie King nominated Cllr Robert Canning for the position of Chair. The 

nomination was seconded by Cllr Pat Ryan.  
 
Cllr Robert Canning nominated Cllr Pat Ryan for the position of Vice-Chair. The 
nomination was seconded by Charlie King.  
 

  Cllr Robert Canning and Cllr Pat Ryan were confirmed as PTLP Chair and Vice-
Chair respectively.    
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17/16  Welcome, introductions, apologies for absence and disclosures of 

pecuniary interests (Agenda Item 2) 
 
  Apologies were received from Cllr Chris Wright, Yvonne Leslie (Southern),  
  Jason Tann (Go Ahead London) and Ian Plowright (Croydon Council). 
 

Councillors confirmed that their disclosures of pecuniary interest were up to date.  
 

 
18/16 Notes of the Public Transport Liaison Panel meeting held on  

23 February 2016 (Agenda Item 3) 
   

The notes were signed as an accurate record with the following corrections in 
the third paragraph in item 05/16:   
 
Panel members were advised that stations on the network had been categorised by 
the number of tickets sold at ticket offices: 
1- 12 tickets per day hour or less  
2- 20 tickets per day hour or less  
3- More than 20 tickets a day hour 
 

19/16 Presentation by Network Rail on current performance and future 
plans (Agenda Item 4) 

 
 The Network Rail representative explained that he would focus his 

presentation on plans for the upgrade of the Brighton Main Line.  
 
 He stated that the key problems that the upgrade would seek to tackle 

were: 
- too many trains and not enough infrastructure 
- strategic issues around the day to day management of services 
 

 Panel members heard that growth in demand was projected to affect 
the Brighton Main Line and the South West Main Line more than any 
other lines coming out of the capital, although capacity on the South-
West Main Line was projected to be released through the Crossrail 2 
project. 
 
The Network Rail representative stated that Network Rail and Croydon 
Council had been working very closely to draw up plans to resolve 
overcrowding on the Brighton Main Line. Proposals would involve the 
reconfiguration of the area south of Selhurst and north of central 
Croydon, which would involve multiple bridges and flyovers. The 
geometry of platforms at East Croydon station was due to be changed 
significantly, with considerable improvements to accessibility.  
 
Panel members requested that platforms be numbered from 1 to 8, and 
that names such as “platform -1” should be avoided for the sake of 
clarity.  

 
Panel members also requested that Network Rail should minimise the 
need for bus replacement services during works. The representative of 
Network Rail agreed with this approach.    
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Changes in Norwood Junction were discussed. Panel members were 
informed that current proposals do not affect the station, only the 
tracks. However, it was explained that platform 7 would be brought 
back into use.  
 
It was explained that platforms at this station were very narrow, which 
would make it difficult to put in a lift. A similar problem affected 
accessibility at South Croydon station.  Council officers remarked that 
a solution had been found and implemented at Denmark Hill station.  
 
One approach suggested at the meeting was to have stopping services 
alighting at the wide platforms and fast services running through the 
narrow platforms.  
 
Panel members asked when works at Norwood Junction and Selhurst 
would start impacting on local roads and were advised that there was 
not likely to be a major impact on the roads in the Norwood area, 
whereas the roads in the Selhurst area might have significant traffic 
congestion as a result of the works.  
 
Panel members enquired whether the proposals took Gatwick 
expansion into account and were advised that peaks in commuter 
passenger numbers were infinitely higher than those of passengers 
travelling to and from Gatwick airport.  .  
 
The Chair concluded that: 
-  the detail of these proposals needed to be worked up to minimise 
possible disruption on the railways and on the roads.  

 - lack of accessibility at Norwood Junction, which was a long-standing 
issue, would need to be included in proposed plans  
 

  
20/16 Update from TfL on the new Mayor of London's plans for public transport, 

including fares e.g. hopper bus tickets and the new one hour bus transfer 
ticket (Agenda Item 5) 

 
 Panel members were advised that the Valerie Shawcross had been appointed as 

Deputy Mayor for Transport in view of her experience in this field and in transport 
accessibility issues.  
 
Initial announcements on transport initiatives following the London Mayoral 
elections have included the following: 
- News on the bus hopper ticket, with which two bus journeys could be made for 
the price of one within a specific time period - This will not be available, however, 
until a technical problem with Oyster has been resolved.  
- A fare freeze on single zone fares 
- A transport-led air quality consultation exercise, which will include expanding 
the London low Emission Zone beyond its current limits  
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21/16 Update on action that GTR is taking to resolve current industrial action and 
on date for the introduction of new Siemens 700 units   (Agenda Item 6) 
 
Panel members expressed their disappointment at the fact that the briefing provided 
by Southern did not include proposed solutions to the current industrial action.  
However, they stated that the introduction of the new Siemens trains was positive.  
 

22/16 Booking Office closures and results of consultation (Agenda Item 7) 
 
Panel members commented that the choice of South Croydon station as a pilot for 
the new ways of working was not a very good one. They also expressed concerns at 
the possible safety risks of paying for expensive tickets at machines in cash   

23/16 Update on Charlie King's paper presented at the 23 February PTLP meeting 
on bus services in South Norwood (Agenda Item 8) 

 Panel members were informed that the proposals in the paper were being 
examined by TfL’s Network Development Officers, who were examining the 
transport needs of the area as a whole.  
 
The 289 bus route was discussed. It was suggested that using double-deckers 
for this route would increase capacity. It was also suggested that the route be 
extended from Elmers End to Crystal Palace.  It was also reported that 289 
buses regularly turn round at the Colonnades in Purley Way instead of going all 
the way to Purley to keep delays down, at the expenses of passengers wishing 
to alight in Purley schools and town centre.  
 

24/16  Update on the rebuilding of West Croydon bus station (Agenda Item 9) 

Panel members were given a presentation on works to the bus station. Officers 
highlighted the following benefits of the refurbishment: 
- Solutions to previous operational inefficiencies 
- Increased capacity 
- An improved passenger environment 
- Greater clarity regarding stopping points for passengers 
- A new retail element, linked to the local masterplan 

Officers explained that the new station had been carefully designed to integrate 
with the West Croydon Masterplan and wider regeneration objectives. Officers 
confirmed that the retail unit’s toilet facilities would not be open 24/7. 

The bus station is due to reopen in end September 2016.  

It was pointed out that Station Road was notoriously difficult to cross to get to 
West Croydon station, and a request was made to provide a safe crossing point. 
Panel members were advised that this had been looked at on a number of 
occasions over the years but that TfL had been somewhat intransigeant over this 
matter. Officers giving the presentation were happy to follow up this request but 
emphasised that there was no simple solution to this matter as Tramlink would 
not entertain any signalised crossing points in the area.  
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Officers gave assurances that a new journey map would be available providing 
information on the new West Croydon transport facilities. 
 

 
25/16  Temporary stops during road works and diversions (Agenda Item 10) 
 

The East Surrey Transport Committee representative gave examples of missing  
temporary bus stops and other issues affecting passengers on the 455, 466 and 
405 bus routes. When he had contacted operators regarding these issues, 
typical answers given to him had included “it’s never happened”, “what you 
suggest is too dangerous”, or “there are not enough resources for what you 
suggest”. In addition, temporary bus stops had remained in some locations for 
three weeks after the end of road works.  
 
Council officers also reported the lack of a temporary stop within a reasonable 
distance of Croydon University Hospital, the nearest one being in Thornton 
Heath.  
 
The TfL representative apologised on behalf of his organisation and asked for 
any future problems to be reported to him. He stressed the need for more open 
communication channels to resolve these issues.  
 
It was suggested that there needed to be agreement on how to locate set places 
for temporary bus stops in the long term to simplify processes.  
 
 

26/16  Bus reliability and Purley Oaks recycling centre  (Agenda Item 11) 
 

Panel members were advised that Surrey County Council had closed down their 
recycling centres, putting a great deal more pressure on facilities in South 
Croydon. Traffic congestion has been further exacerbated by the occasional 
need to close the centre during the day to move or empty recycling bins.  This 
had had an impact on traffic and bus punctuality in the area. with a particularly 
detrimental effect on the 412 route. It was explained that a box junction had been 
introduced at the entrance to the recycling centre to keep that area clear of 
stationary cars. Council officers undertook to ascertain what additional measures 
could be taken to improve the situation.  

 
 
27/16  Terminal arrangements at Purley for route 412  (Agenda Item 12) 
 
  Panel members were advised that Arriva has successfully tested a   
  possible solution but that it has not yet been implemented.  
 
 
28/16  Issues affecting the 410 bus route including service regularity,   
  overcrowding and renaming of Priory School bus stop in Tennison Road 
  as “Beckmead College”  (Agenda Item 13) 
 
  Panel members agreed that the suggestion to rename the bus stop was  
  sensible to reflect local changes.  
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  The need to increase capacity on the 410 bus route was highlighted in view 
  of the new school and forthcoming new housing developments in the area. 
  It was suggested that using double-deckers on this route could help,  
  although this would cause traffic congestion on Davidson Road, which  
  was narrow and lined with parked cars. Moreover, it was felt that additional 
  buses should be put into service at the beginning and end of school days, when 
  congestion was particularly bad.  
 

The TfL representative pointed out that the 410 bus route was currently under 
review. He added that schools were supposed to make financial contributions 
towards the running of relevant bus services and that discussions needed to take 
place with these establishments to agree future contributions.   

 
Council officers remarked that the Council needed to be proactive in securing 
funding for additional buses for areas benefiting from new schools or housing 
developments. In the case of free schools, it was suggested that TfL might 
obtain central government funding for additional services.  

 
 
29/16  Suggestion to add a “raised table” on the road by Mayday bus stop  

 (Agenda Item 14) 
 
 Council officers enquired what was the exact location where it was suggested 
 that the raised table should be built. It was also observed that a raised table 
 might  cause problems for ambulances.  It was suggested that local area 
 accessibility  funding might be used if the project was approved. 
 

 
30/16  Any other business      (Agenda Item 15)  
  
  Panel members discussed build-outs. It was observed that TfL were reluctant to 
  use build-outs where there was a parking issue as they took up about one and a 
  half parking spaces. However, it was pointed out that they were somewhat 
  smaller than a full bus parking space. Council officers undertook to present the 
  case for build-outs in appropriate locations with highways staff.  
 
  
31/16  Items for next meeting     (Agenda Item 16)  
 

The following items were suggested: 
- The bus stop accessibility programme 
- Update on the new Mayor of London's plans for public transport 
- Update on the upgrade of the Brighton Main Line 
 
  

15/16  Date of future meeting:    
 

Tuesday 18 October 2016 at 9.30am  
  

The meeting ended at 12.27 pm.  
 


